3. 1949 St. 500 E. Ste w 100 Suit Edite City, 61 6110E 501 551 1150 WWW.dereoffilmission.edit

November 1, 2023

Wayne G. Pullan Regional Director Upper Colorado River Basin U.S. Bureau of Reclamation 125 South State Street, Suite 800 Salt Lake City, UT 84138 Sent via email to <u>wpullan@usbr.gov</u>, and <u>ltempseis@usbr.gov</u>

Re: <u>UCRC Commitment to Participate as a Cooperating Agency in the Preparation of a Supplemental Environmental Impact Statement for the December 2016 Record of Decision Entitled Glen Canyon Dam Long-Term Experimental and Management Plan</u>

Dear Mr. Pullan:

Thank you for your letter of October 17, 2023, which invited the Upper Colorado River Commission ("UCRC") to participate as a cooperating agency in the preparation of a Supplemental Environmental Impact Statement ("SEIS") for the December 2016 Record of Decision Entitled Glen Canyon Dam Long-Term Experimental and Management Plan. This letter, together with my email dated October 25, 2023, will confirm the UCRC's acceptance of your invitation and its commitment to participate as a cooperating agency in the development of the SEIS.

I will serve as the UCRC's main representative for the UCRC in this effort. As needed, I will also involve other technical representatives from the UCRC staff and the Upper Division States of Colorado, New Mexico, Utah, and Wyoming to assist in completing the SEIS.

The UCRC looks forward to working with Reclamation to complete the SEIS.

Sincerely.

Charles R. Cullom – Executive Director

cc: Commissioner Becky Mitchell, Colorado Commissioner Estevan Lopez, New Mexico Commissioner Gene Shawcroft, Utah Commissioner Brandon Gebhart, Wyoming Commissioner Anne Castle, Chairperson Kathleen Callister, Bureau of Reclamation